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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Jamie Brierton, Capital Programs Administrator 
                        Mike Garza, P.E., Director of Public Works 
 
Date:  September 12, 2023 
 
Reference:  Consider approval of awarding Bid #Q-0723-01 to Reliable Paving, Inc.; for the re-

construction of Woodhurst Drive; in the amount of $4,843,494.15; as provided for in 
the 2020 Bond issue; and authorizing the City Manager to sign any necessary 
documents. 

 
2040: Sustainable Government 
  
 
 
Introduction:    
This agenda item is to consider approval of awarding a contract with Reliable Paving, Inc., for the 
re-construction of Woodhurst Drive, in the amount of $4,843,494.15, as provided for in the 2020 
Bond issue.  
 
Background:    
This reconstruction project is part of the ongoing effort to maintain and rehabilitate City’s roadway 
and utility system infrastructure. Woodhurst Drive was originally constructed in the late 1970’s and 
has reached the end of its useful life. In November of 2020, the City contracted with Westra 
Consultants, LLC to perform the design work for the reconstruction of this roadway. The 
improvements include new paving, utilities, and sidewalks, as well as improvements to drainage and 
accessibility. 
 
This project was budgeted at $6,000,000 and in July 2023, four bids were received from contractors 
to complete this work, ranging from $4,843,494.15 in 330 days to $6,399,503.90 in 400 days. The 
lowest bid and number of project days was from Reliable Paving, Inc. Although the City has not 
utilized Reliable Paving for any past projects, Westra Consultants has completed a letter of 
recommendation based on the references for similar projects in other municipalities. 
 
A neighborhood meeting will be held prior to construction commencing. Meeting invitations will be 
sent by letter, and several informational signs will be placed along the intersections, including a large 
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one at the park. The letters and signage will allow residents to scan a QR code to view the plans and 
leave comments in advance of the neighborhood meeting. 
 
The construction is expected to take 330 days with an anticipated start date in October of 2023 and a 
completion date in the fall of 2024. 
 
Benefit to the Community:      
This project will improve the infrastructure in the neighborhood. 
    
Legal Review:      
The City Attorney has reviewed the contract.     
      
Fiscal Impact:      
The fiscal impact of this Agenda Item is $4,843,494.15 as provided for in the 2020 Bond issue. 
      
Recommendation:      
The Public Works Department recommends approval of this item.   
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